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MEMORANDUM 
 
To:    Owner/Operators Covered by Security Directive (SD) 1580/82-2022-01 
 
Date:    October 27, 2022 
 
Subject:   Correction to SD 1580/82-2022-01 
 
In Sections II.B.1, III.F.3., and V.A.1. of SD 1580/82-2022-01, the email address for the 
acknowledgement of receipt of the security directive, the submission of the Cybersecurity 
Implementation Plan, and annual plan for the Cybersecurity Assessment Program has been 
changed to SurfOpsRail-SD@tsa.dhs.gov.  The changes in the corrected SD 1580/82-2022-01 
are emphasized in bold text. 
 
 

 
Scott C. Gorton 
Executive Director, Surface Policy Division 
Policy, Plans, and Engagement 
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